TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON
CLEAN ENERGY TASK FORCE
MONTHLY MEETING

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 2, 2014
EAST HAMPTON TOWN HALL
Unapproved Minutes
Present:  John Greeno, Adam Dawidowicz, and Martin Podskoch
Absent: Javette Allen and Peter D’Addario
1. Call to Order – Chairman Greeno called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.
2. Approval of Minutes:  August 2014 –Vice-Chairman Dawidowicz made a motion to accept the August 2014 minutes as written, seconded by Martin Podskoch.  Vote: 3-Yes; 2-Absent (Javette Allen and Peter D’Addario).  Motion passed.
3. Spring/Fall CEC Campaigns Roll Out 
Haddam Neck Fair- The members staffed an informational booth for the 3 days of the fair and discussed the event.

Schools – Marty Podskoch tried to contact Superintendent Dugas but was unable to reach her.  He stated that he will make another attempt to reach her and possibly meet.
Residential/Commercial – The members drafted a letter encouraging participation for renewable and clean energy initiative and workshop on Oct 18th.  The letter will be sent to East Hampton residents who are currently participating in the use of solar energy.

CT Solar Contract – A sample of a letter of commitment from CT Solar Challenge was reviewed by the members and comments were made.  Mr. Maniscalso stated that the Town Council will set the permitting fee as opposed to what is stated in the sample letter which is that the town will set the fee.  Chairman Greeno stated that there will be a special meeting for solar contractor presentations and selection by the board members.  The meeting will be either Sept. 11 or Sept. 12th from 4-6 p.m.  The board will contact the solar contractors to set the date.  Chairman Greeno inquired about the possibility of a conflict of interest if he were to be part of the selection process or present for the presentations.  Mr. Maniscalco suggested recusing himself from the event.  
Solar Initiative- The members will be having an open house and workshop on Oct. 18th at Sears Park from 1-4.  

4. Use of Clean Energy Grant – The members agreed to use the money for refreshments at the event at Sears Park, for the magicians’ hours, banners and pamphlets.  Vice-Chairman Dawidowicz agreed to research banner prices and sizes.  They discussed the possibility of a solar powered bulletin board and discussed the placement of a banner in town.
5. High School Update- The members discussed the final plan that went to the state for review.
6. New Business – Chairman Greeno announced that Javette Allen submitted her letter of resignation.  Chairman Greeno stated that he would reach out to town council member Mr. Hintz about the need for members on the CETF as well as the status of the audit that was done on municipal buildings.  Mr. Maniscalco suggested that the board draft an RFP for solar panels on municipal buildings.  Vice-Chairman Dawidowicz stated that he would research companies for RFP proposals.
7. Adjournment – Martin Podskoch made a motion to adjourn at 5:55 p.m., seconded by Chairman Greeno.  Vote:  3-Yes; 0-No; 2-Absent (Javette Allen and Peter D’Addario)  Motion passed.

Respectfully Submitted,

Christine Castonguay
Recording Secretary

